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At Diocesan Convention in 2019, we formally launched Shaped by Faith, a 
diocesan-wide initiative inviting participants to reshape our Diocese with vitality and 
strength, enabling us to serve God’s mission most fully here in Central Pennsylvania. We 
grounded this process utilizing four guiding values, as outlined by Bishop Scanlan:  

 
Discovery, Experimentation, Creativity & Collaboration.  
 
 
An array of resources, including congregational development and mission 

configuration models, have been shared to help shape this work. All of the materials 
presented, along with multiple videos and webinars, can be found on the Shaped by Faith 
section of our Diocesan website. Please refer to our website for additional information 
regarding the shape and scope of our program: 

 
http://www.diocesecpa.org/shapedbyfaith 
 
 
This year saw the formal completion of “Phase I” of our initiative: the gathering of 

parish teams in each of our seven Convocations. Thank you to all team members for your 
faithfulness and commitment to this important work. Special thanks to our Shaped by 
Faith leadership team for their tireless work during this phase of our program, including 
Bishop Scanlan, Canon Linder and Amy Swiernik.  

 
 
Our energies have primarily focused in structuring “Phase II” of our program: the 

implementation of projects across our Diocese. Bishop Scanlan has invited experienced 
leaders from each region to review project applications and allocate funding. I am grateful 
to The Rev. Kevin Barron for answering the call to administer this Implementation 
Commission. Our current criteria and application for SbF Implementation grants can be 
found through our website: 
 

 
 
 
 

http://www.diocesecpa.org/shapedbyfaith


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



It has been a personal joy to witness the seeds we have been planting throughout 
this initiative sprout into tangible projects and partnerships here in Central PA! I am 
excited to see what this new stage has in store for us, and how the next four years of 
intentional experimentation will unfold. 

 
 

Faithfully submitted, 
 
The Rev. Canon Christopher M. Streeter  
Canon to the Ordinary for Congregational Life 
Director, Shaped by Faith 


